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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
REFERENCE: 2017/0986/HOU 
DEVELOPMENT: Erection of a two storey side extension and re-positioning of boundary wall 
(resubmission) 
LOCATION: 122 Roman Wharf, Lincoln, LN1 1SR 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above application. The site is within the Upper 
Witham Internal Drainage Board district. 
 
Comment and information to Lincolnshire CC Highway SUDs Support 
 
The Board Objects in Principle to any development in flood plain (Zones 2 and 3). However it is up to 
City of Lincoln Council as the planning Authority grant planning permission, appropriate mitigation 
should be put in place. A Flood Risk Assessment is not included in the Application. The reason the 
FFL of the original building is at a high level is so in is above the flood level in the Fossdyke 
Navigation.  
 
Comment and information to Lincolnshire CC Highway SUDs Support 
No development should be commenced until the Local Planning Authority, in consultation with the 
Lead Local Flood Authority has approved a scheme for the provision, implementation and future 
maintenance of a surface water drainage system.  

• If soakaways are proposed the suitability of new soakaways, as a means of surface water 
disposal, should be to an appropriate standard and to the satisfaction of the Approving 
Authority in conjunction with the Local Planning Authority. If the suitability is not proven 
the Applicant should be requested to re-submit amended proposals showing how the 
Site is to be drained. Should this be necessary this Board would wish to be reconsulted. 

• Where Surface Water is to be directed into a Mains Sewer System the relevant bodies 
must be contacted to ensure the system has sufficient capacity to accept the additional 
Surface Water.  

 
Regards 
 
Guy Hird 
Engineering Services Officer 
 
Witham First District Internal Drainage Board 
Witham Third District Internal Drainage Board 
Upper Witham Internal Drainage Board 
North East Lindsey Drainage Board 
J1 The Point, 
Weaver Road, 
LINCOLN, 
LN6 3QN. 
 
 


